The Honorable Rod Dembowski
April 24, 2019
Page 2

April 24, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
Enclosed for your consideration is an ordinance establishing a new agreement for King County Metro Transit to operate and maintain Sound Transit’s Link light rail system for a period of four and a half years. 
Sound Transit and the County entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement (“IGA”) for the first time to operate and maintain Link light rail in June of 2003. Sound Transit and the County determined that revisions of the June 2003 IGA were necessary to incorporate better practices and procedures for carrying out the operation of the Link light rail and to include the SeaTac International Airport segment of the system in the Intergovernmental Agreement. The June 2003 IGA was administratively revised in 2009 for a term of five years and five allotted one-year extensions, to expire on July 17, 2019. 

Link light rail provides for a high-capacity transit system comprised of a light rail component that currently operates between the cities of Seattle, Tukwila, and SeaTac International Airport. Light rail extensions are planned to Northgate in 2021, Bellevue in 2023, and Redmond, Lynnwood, and Federal Way in 2024. Further extentions to West Seattle, Ballard, Tacoma, Kirkland and Issaquah are planned between 2030-2041.
Sound Transit and the County plan to enter into a new agreement for the King County Metro’s continued operation of Sound Transit’s soon-to-be-expanded Link light rail system and reached a final agreement on terms and cost on April 11, 2019. 

Participation in the agreement is to the benefit of the residents of King County. During this last agreement period, King County worked collaboratively with Sound Transit to successfully open the University Link and South 200th extensions. King County supported a significant ridership increase by maintaining almost zero accidents and customer complaints. In 2018, while being operated and maintained by King County Metro, Link light rail recorded zero missed trips and over 24 million boardings. 
This agreement is consistent with the goals set forth in the King County Strategic Plan, the 2016-2022 Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan, and the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan.
As King County Executive, I am honored to send this agreement for your consideration on behalf of King County residents. With this agreement, Sound Transit and King County Metro can work together  to continue to develop an integrated mobility network and eliminate congestion in our region. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers
ATTN: Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff

Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Rob Gannon, General Manager, Metro Transit Department

Terry White, Deputy General Manager, Metro Transit Department


Michelle Allison, Chief of Staff, Metro Transit Department


David Eldred, General Counsel, Metro Transit Department


Christina O’Claire, Mobility Division Director, Metro Transit Department 
